On p. 14, in appendix D, Principles for Reduced Benefit Options (RBO) Associated with LTCI Rate Increases, it reads:

•	Regulators and interested parties should continue to study the idea of offerings being made by insurers including potentially being tied to rate increases, e.g., providing hand railings for fall prevention in high-risk homes, and identifying the pros and cons of such an approach.


VT suggests keeping the bullet above as is, and adding another bullet:

•	In the case that an offering is tied to a rate increase, and involves the collection of consumer data, regulators should ensure that data collection and use is clearly disclosed and easily understood, that the consumer is made aware of any other available options, that the offer is not discriminatory, and that the rate impact is correlated to the offering.  Consumer data should not be collected to be monetized for profit or for advertising.
